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GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY

4400 Hays Drive

Chowchilla, CA 93610

TEL: (559) 665-1027

TRIANGLE T WATER DISTRICT

GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY
MINUTES OF THE  REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING
June 9 2022
Roll Call
President Lucas Avila called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM and asked for a reading of participants. Those present at the meeting via Zoom teleconference included:
Directors: Lucas Avila, Michael York, Dirk Vlot, Jose Ochoa, and Molly Thurman (joined at approval of Minutes) 
Others: Sarah Woolf, Chase Hurley, Brad Samuelson, Jason Littleton, Connelly Clayton (Emergency Proclamation), Jennifer Mickel (Emergency Proclamation), and George Park
Public Comment
No public comment was made.
Emergency Proclamation Authorizing Remote Teleconference

Triangle T Water District Groundwater Sustainability Agency Board of Directors Reconsidered the Circumstances of the State of Emergency and Determined that The State of Emergency continues to directly impact the ability of the members to meet safely in person and/or State or Local Officials continue to impose or recommend measures to promote social distancing.  Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the emergency proclamation and Director Michael York seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote, with Directors Jose Ochoa and Molly Thurman not present.   
Minutes

The minutes from the May 12, 2022 meeting were reviewed.  Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Director Michael York seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote, with Director Jose Ochoa and Molly Thurman not present.   
Sub-basin Report
Brad Samuelson reported the Madera Subbasin GSAs continue to work hard to meet the GSP Deficiency remedy deadline of the end of July, specifically the domestic well mitigation.  Staff is collaborating with other Madera Subbasin GSAs on a draft MOU concerning the development of the Domestic Well Mitigation Program.  Staff and Legal Counsel Jeanne Zolezzi have reviewed the draft MOU, and provided comments back to David’s Engineering.  Brad presented the flow chart on how the Domestic Well Mitigation program would be developed. Both Sarah Woolf and Brad Samuelson are on the Program Development Committee. It is anticipated that the Well Mitigation Program will be administered by a 3rd party entity, due to staffing requirements.  Brad presented the Domestic Well Mitigation Program Implementation Flow Chart. The cost of the program is being proportionately shared among the GSAs based on the amount over draft of the subbasin.  TTWDGSA’s percent of overdraft is 14%, therefore responsible for 14% of the budgeted cost starting in 2023.  
Brad Samuelson reported on the subsidence GSP deficiency remedy there is consideration to adjust the language in the criteria in the GSP to account for proximity to the By-Pass and Sac Dam. The proposed measurement is a proxy with groundwater levels.  If there is an increased rate of subsidence and a decrease in groundwater levels a management action would be triggered.  If there is a rate of subsidence but no decrease in groundwater levels then no management action would be triggered, as the subsidence is residual. This is in response to DWR’s comments on subsidence close to sensitive infrastructure. 
Brad Samuelson reported that in the last Inter-Basin Coordination Meeting there was more pressure to address upper and lower aquifer differently specifically in subsidence prone areas. Merced County GSA is also considering actions to address specific subsidence prone areas.  The area is Merced County GSA of concern is South of the City of Merced to the Chowchilla Sub-basin boundary and as far West as Turner Island Water District.  
Brad Samuelson gave an update on the Prop 68 Grant. The first round of funding for TTWDGSA included recharge pounds at Dirk Vlot and Clay Haynes’ properties.  Recently received 30% designs from David’s Engineering and are in the process of reviewing with the landowners and David’s.  The next step will be environmental work.  The second round of funding is for the Poso Pipeline extension. TTWD is the grant manager on behalf of the applicants in the sub-basin, in which EKI will be assisting the district.  The draft grant agreement has been reviewed and comments have been sent back to DWR.  The final grant agreement is anticipated in the next couple of weeks.  
President Lucas Avila asked about the likelihood that if the coordination does not go through or the GSP is not approved of the state taking further intervention action.  Brad Samuelson believes that the state will intervene. Sarah Woolf indicated that DWR taking action of some sort is expected but the extent of the action is unknown.  Madera County passing the Proposition 218 next week is a critical component, because if a GSA cannot show they have the funding to enact the programs, then it opens the door to the state for more aggressive action.  
Sarah Woolf reported that staff will bring back to the Board at the July Board the remedies to the deficiencies in the form of an amended GSP  including the Well Mitigation Program MOU for approval.  

Other Business

None
Comments from the Board

None
Closed Session
The board did not meet in closed session
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 10:32 AM.
___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf

www.triangletwaterdistrict.org/Groundwater/
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